
 

 
 

NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 
  

UNDER PARAGRAPH 11.1 OF THE COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULES 
 

The following Motion to be submitted to Full Council on the date indicated below:- 
 

Rossendale BC notes that World AIDS Day on the 1st December is an opportunity to show support 
and solidarity for people living with HIV. Furthermore, we remember those who have lost their lives 
to AIDS and we honour them by breaking down the stigma of living with HIV. We fully support World 
AIDS Day and supports the objectives of the national HIV Action Plan, which are: 
 

1. Ensuring effective co-ordination of prevention, treatment and care 
2. Reducing levels of undiagnosed HIV and transmission in the UK 
3. Effective monitoring of HIV resources and improved accountability. We commit that moving 

forwards we will fly the “red ribbon” flag on 1st December each year on World AIDS Day and 
during the week after we will promote the sale of Red Ribbons at public points controlled by 
Council 

  
Rossendale BC further notes that: 
 

1. Thanks to advances in clinical treatment, people living with HIV can live long, healthy, fulfilling 
lives. 

2.   People living with HIV have their rights protected under the Equality Act 2010. 
3. RBC recognises a number of voluntary organisations including the National AIDS Trust, 

Renaissance UK, George House Trust and Terence Higgins Trust and commends them for their 
work in helping people living with HIV and their families. 

 

 

Date of Council Meeting:- 
 

 

 20th December 2022 

Notice submitted from 
 

Councillor Scott Smith 
 

 

Date:  7th December 2022 

 

Councillor Steve Hughes 
 

 

Date:  12th December 2022 

Notice received and validated by the S151 Officer: Karen Spencer 

Comments: No additional comments 
 

Date:  12th December 2022 

Notice received and validated by the Monitoring Officer: Clare Birtwistle 

Comments: No additional comments 
 

Date:  12th December 2022 

Notice received on behalf of the Head of the Paid Service and entered in the book open to Public 
Inspection 

Received by: Neil Shaw 
 

Date:   8th December 2022 
 


